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go buy oil

"and at midnight a cry was heard: 'behold, the 
bridegroom is coming; go out to meet him!'  then all 
those virgins arose and trimmed their lamps.  and the 
foolish said to the wise, 'give us some of your oil, 
for our lamps are going out.' but the wise answered, 
saying, 'no, lest there should not be enough for us and 
you; but go rather to those who sell, and buy for 
yourselves.'  and while they went to buy, the 
bridegroom came, and those who were ready went in with 
him to the wedding; and the door was shut." matt 
25:6-10

one can only imagine the anguish they must have felt; 
knowing they have missed the wedding feast and seven 
years of unimaginable anguish now stood between them 
and their desire.  these were not heathen unbelievers, 
they had accepted the diety and redemption of Jesus 
Christ and yet, in a sense, they were left standing at 
the altar.

they had failed to cultivate the relationship the Lord 
desires.  unlike the world, He is not interested in one 
night stands, barely knowing each others name.  "I have 
redeemed you; I have called you by your name; you are 
Mine." isa 43:1  the relationships of the world would 
have each maintain their individuality saying no one 
belongs to another; there are no slaves and we are free 
to do and love as we want.

not so in the relationship we are called into.  we must 



want to belong to Him completely, just as we desire Him 
to belong to us completely.  in the old testament if a 
servant loved their master and desired to be him them 
more than their freedom, there was a way for it to be 
known.  "then his master shall bring him to the judges.  
he shall also bring him to the door, or to the 
doorpost, and his master shall pierce his ear with an 
awl; and he shall serve him forever." exo 21:6  Jesus 
endured that piercing for us.  shall we refused to be 
pierced for Him?

the other day i was watching a show about two people 
wanting to adopt another's child.  the unwed mother was 
worried about their chlld being raised in a christian 
home.  the couple proudly proclaimed, "well we're 
christians, while everything in their lives indicated 
otherwise.  the Lord has said, "if you keep My 
commandments, you will abide in My love, just as I have 
kept My Father’s commandments and abide in His love." 
john 15:10 

they were not keeping His commandments.  they were 
blatantly following their own desires and instincts 
while declaring themselves christians.  it is not 
claiming Christ that makes it so.  it is following Him.  
it is the plea ruth made to her mother-in-law.  
"entreat me not to leave you, or to turn back from 
following after you; for wherever you go, i will go; 
and wherever you lodge, i will lodge; your people shall 
be my people, and your God, my God." ruth 1:16

i once had a pastor that wrote a book entitled, "go buy 
oil."  i think i need to go back and read it again.  i 
think this year we will need more oil than we ever have 



before.  it will be essential to our existence.  it is 
only oil that can soften our stoney hearts; open our 
ears to hear and our eyes to see.  the oil will lead us 
to maturity, to preparedness for His coming.

the time is short.  midnight is nearing.  go and buy 
oil now, lest there should not be enough for us and 
you.  if you make resolutions for the new year, let it 
be the plea ruth made.  let it not be just a 
"resolution" but a determined effort. 

three times the prophet elijah sought separation from 
elisha before his rapture.  three times elisha refused 
saying, "as the Lord lives, and as your soul lives, i 
will not leave you!" 2 kings 2:2  it is that dogged 
refusal that won him the mantle. 

it is that dogged determination that jacob had as he 
wrestled with God.  jacob wrestled with God all night.  
it was an exhausting struggle that left him crippled.  
it was only after he came to grips with God and ceased 
his struggling, realizing that he could not go on 
without Him, that he received God's blessing. gen 32:29

it is only oil that can fuel that determination... 
enough oil to fuel our passion for the time of love.  
"when I passed by you again and looked upon you, indeed 
your time was the time of love; so I spread My wing 
over you and covered your nakedness.  yes, I swore an 
oath to you and entered into a covenant with you, and 
you became Mine,” says the Lord God." eze 16:8  please 
make sure you have enough oil and if not, go buy it now 
while there is still time.  buy oil to fuel your 
passion.  time is the only cost, but would you spend it 



elsewhere?.  soon it will all be spent and what will 
you have to show for it?  go buy oil now!


